
Hello Friends! 

It’s so good to be here in Clear Lake with all of you!  Once again, there has been some exciting activity 

here in the land of Group Records! 

First, everyone help me welcome a brand new registered group in District 15!  Welcome Hull Iowa AFG!  

This new group meets on Sunday evenings at 7:00 p.m. at the American Reformed Church in Hull Iowa.  

They were just registered by WSO on May 14.  We wish them success on their journey to recovery! 

Second, I have been in regular contact with a lady in Guthrie Center. She has been working for the last 

couple of months on starting a new group.  She has been getting good support from the local AA group. 

Right now, there are currently 3 members, two of them have previous experience with Al-Anon, and one 

of them is a newcomer. They are meeting in a home for now, and discussing their next steps.  Please 

keep them in your thoughts as they move forward! 

And finally, a reminder to all of the groups in Iowa.  The Fall Assembly is the weekend of October 17 – 19.  

As I am sure you are all aware, this is a voting year.  According to the Iowa Policy and Procedures, it is a 

requirement that your GR’s and Alt GR’s be registered with me 30 days before the Assembly. That means 

they must be registered with me before September 17. 2025.  I will not be accepting any registrations for 

GR or Alt GR after that date.  If you are unsure whether or not your group has a registered GR and Alt 

GR, please see me this weekend, or send me an email.  I will be happy to check for you.   

Yours in love and service, 

Libby W 

Iowa Area Group Records Coordinator 

 


